

## Albania - Researched and compiled by the Refugee Documentation Centre of Ireland on Friday 27 April 2018

## Information on domestic violence

A report issued in November 2017 by the *Group of Experts on Action against Violence against Women and Domestic Violence* states that:

"Limited data exists regarding violence against women and vulnerable group of women in Albania, although more than one report...provides information concerning the heightened difficulties they encounter in reporting violence and accessing adequate protection and support services" (Group of Experts on Action against Violence against Women and Domestic Violence (24 November 2017) *Baseline Evaluation Report Albania*, p.15).

A report issued in 2018 by *Bertelsmann Stiftung* notes that:

"...serious offenses and domestic violence against women have surfaced in the period under review, and no significant progress has been made in eliminating this phenomenon" (Bertelsmann Stiftung (2018) *BTI 2018; Albania Country Report*, p.26).

*Amnesty International* released a report in February 2018 reviewing events of 2017 including stating that:

"Reports of domestic violence increased..." (Amnesty International (22 February 2018) Amnesty International Report 2017/2018 – Albania)

In April 2018 the *United States Department of State* issued a report reviewing events of 2017 including noting:

"Domestic violence against women remained a serious problem. Police often did not have the training or capacity to deal effectively with domestic violence cases. The government operated three shelters to protect survivors of domestic violence, and NGOs operated six others" (United States Department of State (20 April 2018) 2017 *Country Reports on Human Rights Practices: Albania*, p.13).

A report issued by the United Nations Human Rights Council in January 2018 notes:

"...high rates of domestic abuse or violence against women..." (United Nations Human Rights Council (16 January 2018) *Report of the Special Rapporteur on freedom of religion or belief on his mission to Albania*, p.16)

In April 2018 the *European Commission* states in a report that:

"Domestic violence remains a serious concern" (European Commission (17 April 2018) *Albania 2018 Report*, p.29).

## References

Amnesty International (22 February 2018) Amnesty International Report 2017/2018 – Albania https://www.amnesty.org/en/countries/europe-and-central-asia/albania/reportalbania/ Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

Bertelsmann Stiftung (2018) *BTI 2018; Albania Country Report* <u>https://www.ecoi.net/en/file/local/1427394/488284\_en.pdf</u> Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

European Commission (17 April 2018) *Albania 2018 Report* https://ec.europa.eu/neighbourhood-enlargement/sites/near/files/20180417albania-report.pdf Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

Group of Experts on Action against Violence against Women and Domestic Violence (24 November 2017) *Baseline Evaluation Report Albania* <u>https://rm.coe.int/grevio-first-baseline-report-on-albania/16807688a7</u> Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

United Nations Human Rights Council (16 January 2018) Report of the Special Rapporteur on freedom of religion or belief on his mission to Albania <u>https://www.ecoi.net/en/file/local/1423207/1930\_1517392825\_g1800873.pdf</u> Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

United States Department of State (20 April 2018) 2017 Country Reports on Human Rights Practices: Albania http://www.ein.org.uk/members/country-report/2017-country-reports-humanrights-practices-albania This is a subscription database Accessed Friday 27 April 2018

This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents referred to.

## **Sources Consulted**

Amnesty International BBC News Electronic Immigration Network European Country of Origin Information Network Freedom House Google Human Rights Watch Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre International Crisis Group IRIN News Lexis Nexis Minority Rights Group International Online Newspapers Refugee Documentation Centre E-Library Refugee Documentation Centre Query Database Reliefweb Reuters United Kingdom Home Office United States Department of State UNHCR Refworld